CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

Minutes of Board Meeting

Samaria Bar, Georgioupolis, Wednesday 3rd.April 2013 at 12 noon
Present :-

Board Members


President

Peter Winterink
PW
Vice President

Ingo Dietrich

ID
Treasurer

Anne Borghgraef
AB

Secretary

Kath Walls

KW




also

Membership Sec.
Stuart Walsh

SW
1) The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved.

2) Matters arising were   a) AGM Agenda - we shall need the members to define who shall have an 'honorary / complementary' membership and, when they are offered, to record the membership as timed to be re-voted on after that time.




   b) there have been no further proposals for the 5th board member (apart from Stuart Walsh) or volunteers for the bazaar committee.

3) Peter is in contact with the tourism minister of Rethymno regarding summer events in  Rethymno in order to fix a date for the CIC bazaar. No definite date has yet been agreed as the date of the Cretan Diet Festival (also held in the Park) has not yet been decided. 

 4) The current membership stands at 232. There had been a slight problem where a member had paid membership fee in cash but neither the membership secretary nor the treasurer had been informed. Therefore it should be minuted that everyone should be advised that if they receive any cash for and on behalf of the CIC they should inform the treasurer (and the membership secretary or other person involved) as soon as possible of that receipt. Andy will be asked to notify all members how payments can be made to encourage more online payments.

5) The treasurer reports that we are still using capital as we don't have enough income. We are still paying Harvey to be Newsletter Editor, maybe we shall first ask him if he is willing to now do the job for free-if not, and we decide we have to stop paying him, then we have to find a volunteer who can do it. Anne was asked to post the accounts online for members to see (not Paypal or Bank a/c information). The work with the accountant is still ongoing.

6) Volunteers must be found to run the summer bazaar. Ingo is making a list of probable volunteers and will contact them personally.

The meeting finished at 13.00

The next meeting will be Wed 24th April at 11am at Samaria Bar, Georgioupoli.

